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Notice of Waiver of International Registration Plan (IRP) and International 
Fuel Tax Agreement (IFTA) 
Revised Thursday, April 16, 2020 

  
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Governor of the State of Maine issued the 
original Proclamation of State of Civil Emergency effective for 30 days starting on March 
15, 2020 and then on April 14, 2020 extended this State of Civil Emergency until May 15, 
2020.  On March 17, 2020, the Maine Bureau of Motor Vehicles closed until further 
notice and is currently unable to process IRP and IFTA transactions and therefore we are 
unable to ensure that registrants and licensees will have proper operating credentials.  
At this time, we ask that all IRP and IFTA jurisdictions continue to waive and delay 
enforcement action on these vehicles operating in your jurisdiction for the next 30 days. 
If the proclamation is extended again, we will ask jurisdictions to continue to waive and 
delay enforcement action until Maine is no longer under a State of Civil Emergency. 
  
If you have any questions, contact me via email at april.m.goodwin@maine.gov. 
  
Please share this information with all IRP and IFTA jurisdictions. 
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